
MONTGOMERY TOWNSHIP BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT PARTNERSHIP 
MEETING MINUTES 

March 19, 2013 
 

The monthly meeting of the Montgomery Township Business Development Partnership (BDP) was held 
at 12:30 p.m., Tuesday, March 19, 2013 at the Montgomery Township Building.  The members of the 
BDP in attendance included Larry Mastroieni, Allan Nappen, Jack Fazio, Jim Brusilovsky, William 
Jones, Jay Haenn and Tony Lizell.  Also present: Michael Fox, Board Liaison, Larry Gregan, Township 
Manager, Bruce Shoupe, Planning Director, Stacy Crandell, Assistant to the Township Manager, Laura 
Duff, Public Information Coordinator, Pam Kelly, Penn Suburban Chamber CEO.    Absent from the 
meeting were: Stephen Nave, Matt Roegner, Kris Field, and Bob Cole. 
 
Call to Order:   The meeting was called to order at 12:45pm. 
 
February 2013 Minutes Approval:  Approved as submitted.   
 
Public Comment:  None. 
 
New Business:   
Pam Kelly- Penn Suburban Chamber 

Pam Kelly from the Penn Suburban Chamber was introduced to the attendees.  She opened by 
reviewing the current events going on with the Penn Suburban Chamber.  Pam talked about the 
Business Fair that is occurring on April 4th at the Christopher Dock High School.  She explained 
that there was going to be about 70 booths and a presentation from Wawa’s evolution as a small 
business to what they are today.      
 

Transportation Update- Larry Gregan, Township Manager 
Larry Gregan presented a transportation update, including a powerpoint presentation.  He gave an 
overview of the projects that were completed, including the intelligent traffic systems, travel time 
reader and the 202 Parkway.  Usage and travel times were addressed.  County Line Road is still 
under construction and the Five Points Widening Project is scheduled to begin in 2015.   
 

Old Business:   
BDP Card Exchange- May 14, 2013 
Stacy Crandell addressed the postcards that will be sent out for the Business Card exchange event.  The 
cards will be sent out after April 15th.   

 
Township News 

Mike Fox gave update on the Community Center and as well as the Giant to Go Project.   
 

Business Update 
Bruce Shoupe gave some updates to the Committee about businesses and developments. 

 
Meeting Schedule for 2013 

Stacy Crandell explained that the October meeting is still opened because Comcast has not been 
in touch to attend.  The Committee will think about it and get back to Staff about what they would 
like to have in October.   

  
Adjournment:   

• There being no further business to come before the BDP, the meeting adjourned at 1:45p.m.  The 
Committee will meet next on April 16, 2013.   


